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The regular meeting of the Lake Zoar Authority was held Tuesday, May 1, 2018, at 7:00 p.m. at the Southbury 

Town Hall. 

 

 

Commissioners Present:                                                                  Absent: 

Gary Fillion, Chairman                                                                John Downs   

Bob Mouchantat, Treasurer                                                         Ed Kusinski   

Mark Saksa                                                                             

Gary Dennen                                                                                    

Bill May                                                                                       

Frank Cavallo                                                                                                                                                                                   

Dick Speer                                                                                                

Jerry Isleib                                                          

Herbert Garber 

 

Gary Fillion, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm.  

 

Secretary’s Report: 

A motion to accept the minutes as read from the April 3, 2018 meeting was made by Gary Dennen, seconded by 

Dick Speer; the motion was passed unanimously.  

 

Public Comments: 

None present. 

 

Correspondence and News Clippings: 
The Candlewood Lake Authority minutes were circulated. 

    

Treasurer’s Report: 

Bob Mouchantat, Treasurer, presented account balances. A motion to accept the Treasurers Report was made by 

Bill May, seconded by Dick Speer; the motion was passed unanimously. 

  

Marine Patrol Report: 

Summer season planning is underway; scheduling will include some random weeknight patrols 

  

 



 

 

 

 

Publicity/ Public Awareness:  
No report. 

 

Water Quality / Grants Report: 

Gary Fillion, Chairman, reported buoy installation was completed.  He also reported our weed treatment permit 

is in place and that we may be able to test treatment of blue-green algae. 

 

Boats and Motors Report: 

Dick Speer advised that the boats will be ready and launched for the season. 

 

Coast Guard Auxiliary Report: 

Coast Guard has scheduled classes; refer to their website for details. 

 

 

Grants: 

Notification on First Light grant is typically by June 1
st
; Gary F to advise commissioners upon notification. 

 

Communication/Alert System: 

No progress on project; discussion on the importance of reaching out the other lakes and making continuous 

progress towards this objective was stressed. 

 

Unfinished Business:  

None 

 

New Business 

None 

 

Adjournment 

A motion to adjourn was made by Jerry Isleib, seconded by Bill May; the motion was passed unanimously. 

Gary Fillion, Chairman, adjourned the meeting at 7:42 pm 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Bob Mouchantat – Treasurer 

 

The minutes are not considered official until approved at the next regular meeting of the Lake Zoar Authority to 

be held on Tuesday, June 5, 2018 at 7:00 pm at the Monroe Town Hall. 


